
FIRST NEWS
May 2022

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF SPARTANBURG

393 EAST MAIN STREET SPARTANBURG, SC  I   (864) 583-4531  I   WWW.FPCSPARTANBURG.ORG

It is a funny thing unpacking boxes in 
a new place. Every piece of artwork, 
every book, every memento has a 
story attached. Here’s the paperback 
left outside my office door on my first 
Sunday back after my grandmother’s 
passing with an anonymous note 
tucked behind the cover that simply 
read, “Thought you might find this 
helpful.” Here’s the porcelain cross I 
brought home from the mission trip. 
Here’s the picture of the kids taken 
only a few short years ago – were they 
really once that small!? Here’s the 
tchotchke that serves no real purpose 
but the person who gave it gave it with 
such love that I just can’t quite bear 
the thought of parting with it yet. 

There have been countless moments 
like this as I have been slowly 
unpacking boxes in my new church 
study here in Spartanburg over the 
past five or so weeks.  To be sure, there 
has also been some culling of the 
things I really should have gotten rid 
of a long time ago, but mostly I have 
found myself pausing, remembering, 
and giving thanks. And now that 
everything has more or less found 
a new home on one of the walls or 

bookshelves, the thing I am most struck 
by are all the spaces that are still left to 
be filled. Many of the shelves still have 
plenty of room for more books (and 
more tchotchkes) to be added. And 
even with all my artwork hung up there 
is still empty space waiting patiently for 
something new to be hung. 

Isn’t that how God works in every part 
of our lives? We rely on the pictures and 
stories of our past to help guide us in 
our present, but we also recognize in 
those yet-to-be-filled spaces that by 
God’s grace there is still so much yet 
to come. The books and pictures and 
knick-knacks tell the story of where we 
have come from and simultaneously 
the empty space holds our hope for 
all that is still ahead. I think that is 
true whether we are talking about our 
offices, our homes, our families, our 
community, our hearts, or even… our 
church. 

As you flip through the pages of this 
month’s First News you will find that 
there is an exciting buzz emanating 
from First Presbyterian. Meals are being 
shared, new members are joining, 
Vacation Bible School is around the 

corner, our music and worship is as 
vibrant as ever, and impactful mission and 
ministry is happening every day. It is the 
leadership, faith, generosity, and vision 
of countless saints past and present who 
make all these things possible. But that 
buzz also reminds us that God is busy at 
work writing new chapters in the story 
that is First Presbyterian. Even now, God 
is slipping new titles into those empty 
spots on the shelves of our congregation 
and carefully weaving new tapestries 
that will one day fill the wall space that 
presently sits bare. 

Friends, that is the promise we proclaim 
as disciples of the crucified and risen 
Lord: that God’s abiding presence and 
steadfast love is with us and for us – 
past, present, and future. It is a joy and 
privilege to be joining you in the work of 
unpacking that truth and sharing it for all 
to see.

Blessings to you all. See you at church. 
Invite a friend. 

Peace,
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WHAT’S HAPPENING AT FPC	

First Presbyterian Church Parkinson’s and
GAPS (Greenville Area Parkinson Society)

Support Groups 
This is a monthly support and sharing group for both the people

with Parkinson’s and their care partners. 
 
 
 
 

The Spartanburg group meets the third Tuesday of each month at
First Presbyterian Church in the Family Life Center Large and Small

Dining Rooms from 3-4pm
 
 
 
 
 

For more information contact Beth Cecil at
bcecil@fpcspartanburg.org or call 864-208-2136. 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING AT FPC	

Joy Fellowship
Ladies’ Tea

Thursday  May 19, 2022

4:00 pM

FirsT presbyTerian ChurCh

CourTyard & parlors

Hats & Gloves optional

for reservations, contact joanie sHackleton

jsHackleton@fpcspartanburG.orG or 864-208-2132



SERVE 
	

Following the Biblical command to love our neighbors, First Pres strives to care for our fellow citizens in ways that truly make a difference and spreads God’s love.

From the Peace and Justice Taskforce
Amos 5:24: But let justice roll down like waters, and righteousness like an ever-flowing stream.Amos 5:24: But let justice roll down like waters, and righteousness like an ever-flowing stream.

Celebrate Juneteenth in Spartanburg!  
During the 1840s, several of America’s 
largest denominations, including the 
Presbyterian Church, faced internal 
struggles when they could not reconcile 
the issue of slavery and the federal 
union ‘Emancipation Proclamation’.  
On June 19, 1865, about 2 months after 
the Confederate general Robert E. Lee 
surrendered at Appomattox, Va., Gordon 
Granger, a Union general, arrived in 
Galveston, Texas, to inform enslaved 
African-Americans of their freedom and 
that the Civil War had ended. General 
Granger’s announcement put into effect 
the Emancipation Proclamation, which 
had been issued on Jan. 1, 1863, by 
President Abraham Lincoln. Juneteenth 
is a federal holiday in the United States 
commemorating this important day and 
the emancipation of enslaved African-
Americans. Originating in Galveston, 
Texas, it has been celebrated annually 
on June 19th in various parts of the 
United States since 1865. This unique 
educational event in Spartanburg 
will celebrate the African-American 
experience since the end of slavery in 
1865. Expect a weekend full of food, 
fellowship, the opportunity to learn via 
inspirational performances, and much 
more!
https://www.cityofspartanburg.org/juneteenth
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MISSIONS
 

 
Do you want to talk about racial privilege in your faith community, but you 
don’t know where to begin? 
 
JustFaith is an intensive, small-group process for Christians looking to deepen 
their faith and connect their faith with action. Participants will explore how their 
faith should inform their response to their learning, as well as discern action 
steps for working toward racial equity in their own communities. 
 
The Faith and Racial Healing program is a 9-week program with 2-hour long 
sessions that includes prayer, study, reflection, and dialogue. Though not a 
traditional Bible Study, JustFaith uses the lens of the Gospel to help participants 
deepen their understanding through reading books, watching videos, and 
engaging in small group discussion. More info at justfaith.org 
 
Faith and Racial Healing is the second part of a three-part series, but it is a 
complete program in itself. Anyone is welcome to participate! 
  
From a recent participant at First Pres: “I am so thankful that First Presbyterian 
offered the JustFaith class. It has been very thought-provoking and has 
challenged me to continue to work on identifying my inherent bias and prejudices 
I carry. I would be very interested in participating in another JustFaith course.” 
 
First Presbyterian is planning to offer another JustFaith group in the fall 
2022. If interested, please contact Pastor Leslie Lang for more information.  
 
“Be willing to do something that’s a little bit uncomfortable in the hope that you’ll 
get to a place that’s a lot more liberating.” — Bryan Stevenson 
 
 

 

Congratulations
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Confirmation with Pastor Leslie

Middle School Girls Bible Study
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Jesus said, “Let the little children come unto me for of such is the kingdom of God.” One might 
wonder how that can be.  Watch and listen with your hearts, and you will know. Their joy, their 
enthusiasm, their trust, and their honest love and curiosity absorb God’s love and character and 
then reflect it.  Just as Jesus “got” children, so children “get” Jesus.

Children’s Ministry is bubbling with joy and faith building.Sunday School and Children’s 
Worship welcome visitors each week. Jesus in Holy Week has prompted important conversations.  
Teachers and helpers have been amazing!  A young newcomer to Sunday School was overjoyed 
to find his school friend there and announced he would come every Sunday. How happy! 

New this month:
1)	Maymester Sunday School for 5th graders May 1, 8, and 22 with topics: friends, everyone 

is special, and God’s love with you always.
2)	Bustling nursery with crib and toddler rooms and a 2’s curriculum. Find out how you and 

yours can be a part!  Reach out to Pastor Ansley (apage@fpscaprtanburg.org).
 

Let the little children come and know the love of Jesus deep in their hearts!

Children’s Ministry: Beyond Words 

RISING 6TH GRADE 

POOL PARTY!

YOUTH

Sunday, May 15

The Clementson's

1 - 3 pm

All current 6th graders are invited to learn more
about Youth and our plans for this summer!

RSVP - ccoleman@fpcspartanburg.org

BACCALAUREATE SUNDAY - MAY 22

A breakfast and service to honor our 
high school graduates.

 

More information coming!



PA S T O R A L  C O N C E R N S
(T H ROUGH A PR I L 22 ,  2022)

Christian Sympathy
Christian sympathy is extended to:

Kellie Pifer, on the death of her father, Raymond C. Eubanks, Jr.
Ashley Reynolds, on the death of her father, Albert Clark Grimsley

Baptisms
The Sacrament of Baptism was administered to:

Ann Louise Biber, daughter of Meredith and Chase Biber, on April 24, 2022

Weddings
Congratulations to:

Mr. and Mrs. Martin Groke (Cameron Gaubert), married April 2, 2022 

Births
Congratulations to:

Laura and Josh Summers, on the birth of their son, Mills Lewis Summers, born Sunday, March 20, 2022

Welcome Our New Members!

George and Joan 
Pence
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I am the resurrection and life. Those who believe in me, even though they die, will live.  John 11:25

Garrett and Becky 
Johnson
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